Meeting with the bishop
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On November, 18th we were visited by the bishop of the Tver region Pavel Stukov.

It was his pastoral trip in which it was accompanied by three more pastors:
- Alexsander Kuzin - a pastor of Tver baptist church,

- Mikhail Petrov - a pastor of Ostashkov baptist church,

- Alexsander Abakanov - a pastor of Torzhok baptist church.

We have gthered in the House of Prayer, to glorify our Lord. Alexsander Kuzin preached about
Jesus Christ Resurrection, about our belief and trust to God.

In the second part of dialogue Pavel Stukov edified heads of church services. He spoke about
how it is important to remain true to the Lord in all: both in words and in affairs. Various aspects
of work have been mentioned. It is very important to be together and share experience with
other churches.

Also plans for the next year have been defined. Russian congress of evangelical
Christians-baptists will be next summer . And our regional congress is planned for summer of
2013.

We were glad to communicate with each other. We asked, that such meetings occurred more
often.




